Town Meeting

10-4-12

Town Meeting

10/4/12

Precursors

- SAB. Elections results: Rim Filali & Jonathan Wabeke for 12th; Allison Hahn & Maddie Priess for 11th; Margaret Gorman & Ella Tucson for 10th; Margaret Saunders & Kieran Thayer for 9th.
- Staff Meeting No.

Announcements

- Please give what you can to the Fisher House Foundation, a group supporting the families of injured vets. In the jar at the library entrance.
- Senior Class Mtg next Tuesday @ lunch in 319.
- Auditions for HBW Theatre Troupe & Don Juan in Chicago next week, see Scrolly for more info.
- Middle School FUNtastic continues Mondays from 4:15 to 5:25 in the Cafeteria through the end of first quarter
- Thanks everyone for a great Back-to-School Night, particularly student volunteers.
- Check Family Portal NOW as we are half-way through grading period. Progress reports for people whose grades are going down. Middle school will also do modified progress reports.
- H20 for Life 5K on November 10th, 2012

Motions

- Action Team Walk for the Homeless, October 23rd with rain date on October 30th. Can still join Action team, a chance to do public service projects. See Kris Kappmeyer. Motion PASSED.
- Middle School Dance on February 8th Sophomore Class. Hours are 6:30pm to 8:30pm. Six dollars per person. Motion PASSED
- Art/Journalism/Literary Club. Meet on as-need basis to create magazine. Did this previously. Three dollars per magazine. Motion PASSED
- Wiffle Ball Club. Would play at lower and upper field. Play during Friday TAs. Frank mentioned okay to pass, but would like an adult sponsor "just in case" there is a "boo-boo." Motion PASSED

Discussion

- Halloween Special Schedule clarification of blocks. Several schedules went out showing incorrect blocks that day, that Friday. Frank handed out updated/corrected calendars. You can wear costumes!
- Using crosswalks! HBW students reported running across Lee Hwy and other major streets. Don't know
 who is doing it, but neighbors call Frank to report. Use paper, scrolly, other methods to get across to
 students this is not a good idea. Maybe get police officer to make sure traffic is safe so drivers are
 paying attention to students. Write to county to put up a sign. Frank requested crossing guard at Lee
 Hwy & Military for 6th & 7th graders walking from Clarendon, but request has not yet been granted.
- H-B Woodlawn still having some issues due to construction. AC will not be as extreme once they get the
 heating system up to mitigate the over-exuberance of the air conditioning. About two and a half more
 months. They have removed the trailer in the lowest parking lot, will re-open it soon. Unrelated note:
 Construction impacted on PA, which is why we can't hear it but Stratford is. Working on it. Want you
 to hear the music!

Chair: Will Hubbert

Co-Chair: Julian Cohen

Secretary: Nicholas Butler & Theresa Flynn